
 

 

NO: BMS/PSU/BSNL/2023    Dated the 6th September 2023 

To, 

Shri Ravi Shil Verma 

General Secretary 

All India Graduate Engineers & Telecom Officers' Association 

New Delhi. 

 

Dear brother, 

We are sure you are fully geared up to face the Membership verification to be 

held on 12th of this month and the BMS as a whole extends its best wishes to the 

AIGETOA for coming out with flying colours in the verification. It brings us great 

pleasure to extend our warmest regards to you and all the esteemed employees of 

BSNL.  

We write to you today with a shared commitment and a common goal in mind – 

resolving the longstanding issues faced by the dedicated and hardworking BSNL 

employees. These issues have been a cause for concern for quite some time, and it is 

imperative that BMS as the umbrella organisation of AIGETOA and BTEU, must 

address them with highest priority. We comprehend the significance of these matters 

and the profound impact they have on the lives of numerous individuals and their 

families within the telecom sector. Therefore, we wish to assure you that BMS has 

been taking concrete actions to address the concerns which have been duly raised by 

AIGETOA and BTEU on our platform. 

The issues of 3rd PRC, Standard Pay Scales of E2 for the entry level executives, 

Various Pay Loss issues, 30 percent SAB, extending one time option for pension under 

CCS rules to BSNL employees whose recruitment notification was issued during DoT 

period, problems faced by the PWD employees of BSNL and other issues as mentioned 

in your Memorandum have already been taken up with Hon’ble MoC by the General 

Secretary BMS and we firmly reassure that all these issues shall be advanced and 

raised at the appropriate level to ensure their resolution. We are aware that issue of 

implementation of 3rd PRC requires persuasion at the highest level in the Government 

to ensure the waiver of affordability clause and BMS remains committed to ensure the 

same in the best interest of the employees of BSNL.    

This robust engagement with high-ranking officials underscores the momentum 

and support behind our mission to resolve the HR issues that have plagued BSNL 

executives for far too long. We are committed to building upon this foundation and 

elevating our collective voice to even greater heights. Together, we can make a 

substantial impact and secure the future we all envision. Following the upcoming G20 

summit, we plan to pursue these issues with the Council of Ministers and the 

Honourable Minister of Communication. We are also pressing upon convening a tri 

party meeting involving AIGETOA/BTEU, DoT and BSNL for a formal discussion issue-



wise for a speedy resolution of the same. We believe that this is a pivotal opportunity 

to capture the attention and support of key stakeholders at the highest levels of 

government and hence we are keenly involved in ensuring that the issues mentioned 

in your memorandum sees the light of the day at the earliest. 

Please do not hesitate to reach out to us with any suggestions, insights, or 

concerns regarding the problems or issues faced by BSNL employees. BMS will be 

happy to extend its support and cooperation for resolving the same.  

Once again we extend our good wishes to all the BSNL employees in particular 

and to the BSNL in general for a bright future ahead. 

 

Yours brotherly, 

 
(S.MALLESHAM) 

All India Vice President & 

Sector Incharge  

Public Sector Undertakings 

9440052011 

 

 

 


